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 Committee Secretary 

Economics and Governance Committee 

Parliament House 

George Street 

Brisbane Qld 4000 
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Dear Committee Secretary, 

Wildlife Queensland, Gold Coast & Hinterland Branch , the tenor of the proposed reforms to ensure that Local 

Councils represent whole of community. 

Wildlife Queensland, GC & H ,has advocated as a not for profit, voluntary Organization for over half a century. Its 

mission is to protect our native fauna and flora heritage for community and future generations. 

We endorse and concur with the Submission on this matter from our peak regional body GECKO. 

Our Organization supports new register of interests requirements, new and clarified conflict of interest 
requirements, new requirements for political advisors, provisions relating to the dissolution of a 
local government and administrators and changes for filling Councillor and Mayor vacancies. 

We share concerns expressed in the GECKO submission with regard to the potential stifling of not 
for profit,  charitable, volunteer bodies, whose endeavours are based on altruism, and recommend 
amendments as suggested in that submission. 

The recent experience of the Gold Coast Council  informs our considered position that there is no 
room for political Advisors or Chief of Staff positions within the Westminster Separation of Powers 
framework and further that Councillors are sufficiently served via the executive roles of officers 
headed by a Chief Executive Officer. The employment of the Chief Executive Officer should be 
subject to a whole of Council vote at Open Council Meeting. 
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